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OPNET2018ï Olympic Pen-
insula Tour Sign-ups are fill-
ing up the tour early due to  
high Interest in Nickel Era 
Touring 
 

Happy New Year to our friends in the Nick-
el EraA Touring Registry. 
We are now looking forward to the NETR 
tour for 2018. Planning is well underway 
for the OPNET 2018 tour (Olympic Penin-
sula Nickel EraTour) in Se-
quim ,Washington, May 13-18, 2018. 
 Ralph and Heidi Elston and Dennis and 
Mary Hood are our hosts and tour leaders 
and planners of this outstanding event; 
and they are also residents of the touring 
area in Sequim, Washington. Both couples 
have experience in planning and leading a 
major or large tour event including accom-
modations at hotels, RV Parks, catering 
facilities and planning activities. They 
know the tour area well and are able to lay 
out tours to showcase this beautiful area 
of Washington. Dennis Hood has volun-
teered to drive the trouble truck. Meet the 
tour hosts for this year on page 2.  
Many people have already sent in their de-
posit or full payment immediately after the 
last tour, even before the details were an-
nounced. This tour like the others that we 
have had, will no doubt fill early and sell 
out since it has a maximum of 40 cars to 
keep touring fun and manageable. 
This tour includes some great drives and 
interesting stops, an opening and closing  
 
 
 
 
 
 

                    

  

banquet, three catered lunches, hospitality 
suite, coffee breaks, trouble truck and trail-
er, souvenir photos and tour bags, plus the 
usual amenities of our class act tours. 
We have several new people this year which 
means different cars from the nickel era and 
many returns from previous tours. 
If you plan to attend, you need to sign up 
now with your deposit or full payment and 
make your reservation for the hotel. Once 
the tour fills up, we will start up a wait list. 

 
Going on the Glidden Tour 
with a 107 year old brass-era 
car 
 

For those of you not familiar with the Glid-
den Tour Revival, it is the oldest of tours. It 
was established in 1904 and is held yearly 
as a joint effort by the Antique Auto Club of 

By John Manifor 

John Maniforôs 1910 Overland Model 42 (left) from California 
and David Ellrichôs 1914 Model 79 from George, IA. (right). 
The 1914 has been in Davidôs family since new and the 
beautiful  restoration is fresh. 

Cont on Page  8 



2 

 

Meet Ralph and Heidi El-
ston , your tour hosts for 
OPNET 2018 in their own 

words. 
 

HEIDI ELSTON.  I was born and raised in the 
coastal area of northern California. In 1981, 
following a few years in Ithaca, NY, my hus-
band Ralph, toddler daughter and I moved 
back west to Sequim, WA where we have 
lived in the same country home ever since. A 
son arrived soon after our move. Over the 
years we hosted a number of exchange stu-
dents from South America, Europe and Asia. I 
am a retired school teacheré.special ed, third 
grade, elementary, middle and high school 
levels.  
An advantage of a small town is that I still see 
many of my former students and colleagues 
around town. Hiking in the beautiful Olympics 
and along the coastal areas is one of my fa-
vorite activities. I also enjoy traveling and 
crafting jewelry with silver wire and sea glass 
I find on area beaches. I also enjoy quilting 
and working in the Hospital Guild Thrift Store 
in town. And, of course, helping my husband 
work on our vintage cars and participating in 
tours and other vintage car activities is way 
up on my list, too! 
It has been fun working on this tour. Hope 
you enjoy it! 
 
RALPH ELSTON.   I have enjoyed working on 
cars since my first Model A Ford in 1962 at 
age 13, and touring with high school pals 
when a driverôs license was acquired, alt-
hough my grandmother taught me to drive on 

the beach in a ô48 Dodge coupe quite a few years 
before driverôs license eligibility.   I really enjoy 
restoration, fabrication, fixing and learning in my 
shop and working on the old cars.  Heidi and I 
enjoy touring and road trips.  We have lived in 
Sequim since 1981.   My other hobbies are golf-
ing, fishing, hiking and antiquing.   I own a labor-
atory services business in Sequim for commer-
cial shellfish farms and I am a Board member of 
the Sequim Free Clinic and Pacific Shellfish Insti-
tute.    I want you to have a great experience on 
the Olympic Peninsula.  

 

Meet Dennis and Mary Hood, 
your tour co-hosts for OPNET 
2018 in their own words. 

  
MARY E. HOOD.   As many wives can attest, the 
gentleman who is wholeheartedly connected to 
Early Cars as a hobby, leaves some room for her 
activities.  Yes, I have learned to respect and as-
sist the many needs that Dennis, my very special 
mate, expects of me.  From my humble begin-
nings, as I was growing up in Upper State New 
York with four sisters and guided by my dedicat-
ed Mom, and my Dad, who was passionate with 
anything connected to the art of sailing, I either 
learned the ropes their way, or, my choice - swim 
or sink.  I chose to learn and go with the flow.   
I have been given the opportunity to manage a 
beautiful yard and home, travel to distant states 
as the navigator in early Fords and Cadillacs, ob-
serve and assist with mechanical and aesthetic 
needs of each of Dennisôs early cars of which 
there are six.  In between tours with friends from 
the VMCCA, HCCA, the Model Tôrs and the Model 
A groups, I still have been able to practice my  
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music: voice and piano.  So, life is a balance?  
You bet, and there is still much more to expe-
rience.     See you down the road. 
 
 
DENNIS F. HOOD.  I am retired from the Oper-
ating Engineers in Anchorage, Alaska.  I 
moved to Sequim, Washington, in 1995, where 
I had purchased property a few years earlier.  
My interest in Early Cars started in Iowa.  I 
was born and raised in Central Iowa and start-
ed my interest in cars with a joint venture; the 
purchase of a 1928 Ford Model A fordor.  My 
first Collectible car was bought in 1985; a 
1947 Cadillac Sedan, which I still own.  I also 
purchased a 1931 Model A Ford Roadster in 
Iowa about the same time and shipped both 
cars to Alaska, where I enjoyed touring with 
other Early car owners. 
in 1996 I joined the Vintage Motor Car Club of 
America (formerly known as Veteran Motor 
Car Club of America-VMCCA), and the Horse-
less Carriage Club of America (HCCA).  In 
1996 the VMCCA sponsored a Glidden Tour 
for my first longest car tour- trailering the 
1931 Model A Ford Roadster to Minneapolis, 
Minnesota, driving it to Detroit and back to 
Minneapolis to my trailer (a total of 1,750 
miles.)  I also joined the Model T Ford Club of 
America. 
I added to my Early Car collection the follow-
ing: 1908 Ford Model S Roadster in 1989, a 
1915 Ford Model T Runabout in 1995, a 1956 
Continental Mark II in 1989 which was totally 
restored by 2015, a 1912 Hudson Touring 
bought in 2005, and my last car- a 1914 Cadil-
lac Touring purchased in 2011.  The most dis-
tant tours were to Savannah, Georgia, trailer-
ing the 1915 Model T Runabout.   

In 2016 I trailered the 1914 Cadillac to New 
Hampshire for the VMCCA Glidden Tour.  Other 
states I have toured in are Idaho, Oregon, Cali-
fornia, Arizona, Utah, Texas, Montana, Colora-
do, New Mexico, Washington, Indiana, Illinois, 
Wisconsin, Michigan, Virginia, and into parts of 
Canada.  I love this hobby.  When I was work-
ing, I had the interest but didnôt have the time.   
Now I enjoy every day working on or driving the 
Early Cars, even when it rains.    See you down 
the road. 
  
See the tour ad for more details on the tour. 
Some additional events on the tour are as fol-
lows: 
 
1. Evening social time in the hospitality suite. 
Bring your own beer or wine if you choose 
to share with friends. Other soft drinks and 
snacks will be provided. 

 
2. It has been suggested for the OPNET   
      2018 Tour that members on the tour, who 
      choose to participate, give a short   
      presentation, talk or seminar at their car  
      regarding its history, its features, how  
      things work , procedures that you have  
      done to restore it or make it road-worthy.   
      Many men and some women also are in 
      terested in learning about your experience  
      with your automobile and years in the           
      hobby.  
3. Ladies teaï See below.  
4. Additional information regarding OPNET 
2018 tour activities will be sent to those who 
register for the tour as planning progresses. 

 
 

 

Following the tour to Hurricane Ridge on May 15
th
, 2018 we will hold a swap 

meet at the Quality Inn from 4-5PM. Heather Caverly, member of the Clallam 
CôLectors chapter of The Questors will speak about beaded purses of the 
1900-1930 era and space will be available to display, trade or sell any vintage 
or vintage style clothing and accessories participants may wish to bring to 
the tour. So search those closets and drawers for items you may no longer 
have a need for! All ladies are welcome whether or not you wish to bring 
things to swapé..oh yes, we will have some special refreshments and sur-
prises as well! 



 


